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      April 25, 2018 
 
 
TO: PARTIES ON THE ATTACHED SERVICE LIST  
 

Re: In the Matter of the Provision of Basic Generation Service for the  
Period Beginning June 1, 2018 - Docket No. ER17040335 
 

At its public agenda meeting held on February 8, 2018, the New Jersey Board of Public 
Utilities ("Board") certified and approved the results of the Residential and Small Commercial 
Pricing (“BGS-RSCP”) and Commercial and Industrial Energy Pricing (“CIEP”) Basic Generation 
Service (“BGS”) Auctions for the State's four electric distribution companies: Atlantic City 
Electric Company; Jersey Central Power & Light Company; Public Service Electric and Gas 
Company; and Rockland Electric Company (“Rockland”) (collectively, the “EDCs”) to satisfy 
supply requirements for their BGS customers for the period June 1, 2018 through May 31, 2019.  
In addition, the Board certified the results of Rockland’s Request for Proposal (“RFP”) to acquire 
its Energy Transaction to satisfy part of the supply requirements for its non-PJM service areas 
within New Jersey for the period of June 1, 2018 through May 31, 2021.  The Board also 
directed the EDCs: 1) to execute the necessary documents with the winning bidders, including 
the BGS Supplier Master Agreements; 2) implement the BGS rates resulting from the Auctions 
beginning June 1, 2018; and 3) file revised tariff sheets reflecting the BGS rates resulting from 
the Auctions by March 1, 2018. With respect to the Rockland RFP, the Board noted that 
Rockland was previously directed to execute the necessary documents with the winning bidder 
and further directed Rockland to: 1) implement the BGS rates resulting from the RFP as 
blended with the prices approved in the BGS Auctions beginning June 1, 2018; and 2) file 
revised tariff sheets reflecting the BGS rates resulting from the Auction by March 1, 2018. 

 
The EDCs submitted their compliance filings on or before March 1, 2018.  
 
 At its public agenda meeting held on April 25, 2018, the Board approved the compliance 

filings for the EDCs, after finding them to be consistent with the Board’s Order dated February 8, 
2018.  The Board also directed the EDCs to post the approved tariff sheets on their respective 
websites.   

 
Sincerely, 

 
       

Aida Camacho-Welch  
      Secretary of the Board 
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